

# Field Junior School

Summer Term 11th July 2025

What an exciting week it has been here at Field Junior School! I hope you're all managing to keep cool in this lovely summer weather as we approach the final stretch of our academic year.

I'm delighted to share that end of year reports were sent home today, and I do hope you'll take the time to sit down and read through them properly. You'll notice there are two copies included - one for you to keep for your records, and the other I'd be grateful if you could return to us with both your comments and your child's thoughts about their year. It's always wonderful to hear the children's reflections on their learning journey, and your feedback is invaluable to us as we continue to support each child's development.

Alongside the reports, you'll find your child's attendance certificate for the year - a lovely reminder of their commitment to their education. Our Year 6 parents will also discover their child's SAT results tucked in there too, which brings me to some particularly exciting news.

We received our SAT results this week, and I have to say, I'm absolutely bursting with pride at how well our children have performed. Their hard work, dedication, and resilience have truly paid off, and it's a testament to the fantastic support they receive both at school and at home, especially as (in my opinion) COVID affected this cohorts education.

Thursday 10th July marked our transition day, where the children had the wonderful opportunity to visit their new classrooms and meet their teachers for September. There was such a buzz of excitement around school as they explored their new learning environments and began to imagine the adventures that await them next year.

As we near the end of term, I wanted to remind you of a couple of special events coming up. On Wednesday 21st July at 5pm, we have our Year 6 play and assembly - a truly special occasion as we celebrate these remarkable children before they move on to their secondary schools.



Yesterday you were sent a letter informing who would be teaching your child next year.

Firstly, I must share the bittersweet news that Miss Muttucumaru will be leaving us as she moves away from Hertfordshire. Miss Muttucumaru has been a wonderful member of our team, and her dedication to our children has been truly appreciated. We will miss her greatly, but we wish her all the very best in her new adventure. I know you will join me in thanking her for everything she has contributed to our school community.

We also have another departure to announce. Miss Williams will be leaving us for a short time in September/October as she prepares for maternity leave. This is such exciting news for Miss Williams and her family, and we couldn't be happier for her.

On a brighter note, I'm delighted to share that Mrs Thomas, our Deputy Head, will be returning from her maternity leave in September. It will be fantastic to have her back with us, bringing her experience and leadership back to Field Junior School. Mrs Thomas will continue in her role as Head teacher on Fridays, covering my non-working day, ensuring continuity in our school leadership.

We are pleased to welcome a new member of teaching staff in September, Miss Papa. She has already visited and met her new class and the staff.



Our Year 4 children who did not attend the residential embarked on a delightful nature expedition to Oxhey Park, where they collected an array of natural treasures - leaves, twigs, stones, and other beautiful finds from the outdoors. Back in school, they channelled their creativity and transformed these natural materials into a stunning canvas painting that captures the essence of their outdoor adventure..

This magnificent canvas will be proudly displayed in our school corridors for everyone to admire, serving as a wonderful reminder of their creativity and connection with nature. Well done to all our Year 4 artists - you should be incredibly proud of your beautiful work!



## **Summer Term**

Monday 21st July Year 6 Performance and achievement awards 5pm
Wednesday 23rd July Last day of the academic year 1:30pm finish
Thursday 24th July – Sunday 31st August Summer Holidays
Wednesday 16th July Year 3 Violin Performance 3W 09:30am 3M 10:35am
Autumn Term

Wednesday 3rd and 4th September Inset Day's School Closed
Friday 5th September Start of Autumn Term
Thursday 18th September Yr 5 Swimming Starts
Friday 26th September Flu Immunisations



Good attendance is vital for all children to support their learning and social development. Following government guidance, we have a duty to inform parents/carers if their child has had several absences from school. If your child's absence is 10% or more, so that attendance is below 90%, they are classed as persistent absentee, and you are at risk of a breach notice and a fixed penalty notice.

This week's attendance award winners are 4C 98.6%

All other classes attendance this week:

5T and 5W 97.8% 3W 96.5%

6K 96%

6OB 95.7%

4H 94.6%

3M 87.8%

Well done to all - Great attendance figures this week !!



House winners are Badgers

Upper school winners - 5T

Lower school winners - 3M



## Field Junior Birthdays



Field Junior would like to wish Happy Birthday to the following children:

Nusaybah 3W, Mahnoor 4H, Aarav 6OB

#### **Dinner Accounts**

Please ensure that your child's dinner account has sufficient credit before they order their meal each day. A dinner is £3.50 per day. It's essential that there is money on the account prior to your child having their dinner - we ask that you don't wait for the office to contact you about low balances, as this can cause unnecessary delays and disruption to the smooth running of our lunch service.

This is particularly important for our Year 6 children. All accounts must have the correct amount of money for July meals to be taken. As previously mentioned each meal costs £3.50. Therefore, please can you calculate the days your child will be having dinners and top up accordingly. Please contact the school office if your require assistance.

There are several convenient ways to add credit to your child's account. You can make payments through your child's Arbour profile online, call the school office to pay over the phone, or send cash to school in a clearly marked envelope with your child's name and class written on it.

## Absences/Illness —

Please can we remind all parents to call the school office each morning to report your child absent.

Press 1 to leave a message on the school answer phone before 09:00 am.

If arriving to school late, please can we ask that you record your child's name, class and reason for lateness in the book located in the reception area.

Thank you.



Year 3 Wednesdays & Thursdays
Year 4 Wednesdays & Thursday
Year 5 Tuesdays & Thursday's
Year 6 Mondays & Thursday Swimming

#### **AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

#### **MONDAYS:**

SUPER STAR SPORTS
GYMNASTICS CLUB

Dates: 08.09.2025 ~ 08.12.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link: Field Junior School | Pebble

## ALL STARZ DANCE ACADEMY STREET DANCE

Monday After School Club 3.30pm – 4.30pm Dates: 28.04.2025 – 21.07.2025 Book via link:

Login | Moonglow Dance Academy - Portal

#### **TUESDAYS:**

SUPER STAR SPORT BOXING

Dates: 09.09.2025 ~ 09.12.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link: Field Junior School | Pebble

# SUPER STAR SPORT FOOTBALL

Dates: 09.09.2025 ~ 09.12.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link: Field Junior School | Pebble

#### **WEDNESDAYS:**

SUPER STAR SPORT
CRICKET CLUB

Dates: 10.09.2025 – 10.12.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link: Field Junior School | Pebble

#### **MONDAY—FRIDAY**

SUPER STAR SPORT WRAP AROUND CLUB

Dates: 05.09.2025 – 18.12.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 6.00PM Book via link:

Field Junior School Wraparound | Pebble

# Tennis By Sam at Field Juniors



You can now secure your child a space for the Autumn Term.

Mondays 12:20pm- 1pm

8th September - 8th December 2025

All ages £7 a session paid termly

Juniors - Croxley

# **Summer Term Courses for Parents**

Many external professionals offer parents the opportunity to access online parenting courses. Here are just a few examples that are listed on our school website from reliable sources.

New Talking ASD & ADHD Workshops, Healthy
Lifestyle Support Workshops, Sibling
Struggles Workshops, Responding to
Anger Workshops, Talking Dads Workshops,
Talking

Additional Needs Workshops and many, many more.

Please click on the link to access the website page where you will find all the external professionals links to their courses they have to offer.

Field Junior School » SEND



### Free school meals

If your financial circumstances have changed recently, click on the Free School Meal picture, to see if you are eligible for Free School Meals.

Applications take 5 minutes to complete.

Alternatively, call Mrs Conroy who can apply on your behalf.